
ESG ''Modification'' Planned 
missioner affirmed the 

SAIPAN - Recommendations 
which seek a departure 
from the current program 
for the Ed~cation for 
Self-Government (ESG) in 
the Marianas District have 
recently been received 
from the United States 
Department of the Interi-
or. 

Honorable Stanley S. 

Carpenter, Director of 
Territorial Affairs, 
recently wrote to High 
Commissioner Edward E. 
Johnston, recommending 
that the ESG program for 
the Marianas be altered to 
meet the "realities of the 
emerging political situ
ation in that district." 

Mr. Carpenter goes on to 

LOVE vs. JUSTICE 

STRUGGLE O TINIAN 
SAIPAN - The opponents 

to the expansion of U.S. 
military operations on the 
island of Tinian have been 
criticized by a new U.S. 
support group, the "WE 
LOVE AMERICA COMMITTEE." 

On July 10, WE LOVE 
AMERICA COMMITTEE sub
mitted a "Petition of 
Tinian Proclamation" which 
was allegedly signed by 
206 qualified Tinian 

MARSHALLESE 
SUPPORTS 

voters, and was forwarded 
to U.S. Ambassador 
Franklin Haydn Willia.ms. 

Stressing that the pe
tition represented a de
parture from the senti
ments expressed by the 
Tinian Committee for 
Justice, the new committee 
went on to impute the 
Justice Committee's method 
of gathering signatures. 
They further stated that 
the May 19, 1974 petition 
opposing U.S. military 
expansion was never trans
lated from English, and 
gained public support 
through "coercion." 

Aside from attacking 
their opponents, WE LOVE 

Con't on page 11 

explain that the ESG 
program should.comply with 
"the Presidents in
structions calling for a 
Commonwealth relationship 
to be negotiated with the 
Marianas District." 

In a letter to Francisco 
C. Ada, District Adminis
trator for the Marianas 
Dis~rict, the High Com-

recommendation from the 
U.S. Department of the 
Interior. Mr. Ada was 
directed to modify the 
current ESG program to 
comply with the United 
States demands. 

The High Commissioner 

con't on page 10 
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Sablan Construction 
Gets The 0. K. 

SAIPAN - Sablan Con-
struction Co. has been 
notified to begin con
struction of the arrival 
building of Saipan I-nter
national Airport Terminal 
on July 19, 1974. 

Sablan Construction, a 
local Saipan firm, was 

awarded the contract 
the construction of 
arrival building 
month. 

for 
the 

last 

To COmP,lY with the 
contract, Sablan Co. has 
been given ten days to 
obtain a surety bond 
before they begin con
struction. HICOM DISMISSAL 

OF ST. PIERRE $5,000,000 CHECK This is the first time 
such a contract require
ments has been imposed in 
Micronesian," according 
t~ Mr. Fred Mitchell, TT 
Construction Division 
Chief. "We know it is 
difficult for a local 
firm, but Sablan Con
struction has been 
willing to comp 1 y," 
stated Mr. Mitchell. 

SAIPAN - Twelve Mar
shallese traditional and 
political leaders have 
sent a letter in support 
of High Commissioner Ed
ward E. Johnstons efforts 
to dismiss the Trust 
Territory's Chief Public 
Defender, Roger L. St. 
Pierre. 

The letter r~presents an 
extreme departure from the 
previous letter of support 
from other districts, and 
was met with sharp criti
cism by both St. Pierre 
and his Attorney, i e· n 
Abrams. 

"That letter was manu
factured and tailored to 
the High Commissioner's 
needs," stated Abrams who 
was formerly a Marshall's 

Con't on page 11 

SAIPAN - A $5,000,000. 
check was received by 
Marianas District Adminis
trator Francisco Ada by 
Mr. Thomas P. Harville, 
President of International 
Shoppers Ltd., at a June 
18, 1974 presentation. 

International Shoppers 
Ltd. was awarded the 
contract for the prime 
concession at the new 
Isley Airport on July 2, 
1974. The joint decision 
by the DistAd and the 

Con't on page 13 

In order to comply with 
the contract requirements 
the Sablan firm must 
furnish the surety bond 
to insure the time and 
the quality of work. 

Sablan failed to obtain 
the bonds within the 10 
day period, but an ex
tension of time has been 
given to him:. 

Last week"' Sablan was 
able to deposit the 

Con't on page 13 
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OPTIMISM 
CARACAS, (COM RELEASE)-

After a slow start caused 
by a first week of debate 
over voting procedures, 
Micronesian delegates to 
the United Nations Confer
ence on Law of the Sea are 
optimistic that agreements 
on many major issues con
cerning the use of the sea 
and its resources can be 
reached as a result of the 
10-week meeting. 

According to Micronesian 
Joint Committee Chairman 
Andon Amaraich of Tr u k, 
the willingness of par
ticipating nations to 
negotiate and compromise 
instead of seeking con
£ rontations _ when de
termining voting rules has 
been applauded by many 
delegations at the confer
ence. Amaraich said such 
solutions open the door to 
further agreements on more 
sensitive issues later on 
in the conference. 
Present 1 y at the 

meeting, 147 different 
nations are presenting 
their formal statements in 
the plenary sessions con
cerning their views and 
positions on the mutual 
use of the sea and its 
potential resources, Ama
raich said. Among them 
are major maritime 
countries such as the 
Soviet Union and others 
who appear to be leaning 
toward the "200-mile eco
nomic zone" concept, a 
position which wa~ en
dorsed by the United 
State~ delegation July 12, 
according to press re
ports. 

The Congress of Micro
nesia's Joint Committee on 
Law of the Sea is partici
pating in the meeting as 
part of the United States 
delegation. The Congress' 
official position is to 
claim exclusive control 
over all waters within 
straight baselines con
necting Micronesia's 
outer-most islands as an 
internal sea area, es
tablishing a 12-m i 1 e 
territorial sea beyond 
that where ships would 
pass freely, and finally a 
200-mile resource and 
-ineral zone extending 
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PREVAILS AT LAW OF THE SEA CONFERENCE 
outward from the terri
torial sea. 

This concept has also 
been supported by Norway, 
Denmark, Sweden, Greece, 
Peru, the Philippines, 
Fiji, Indonesia, and 
other coastal and island 
countries where geographi
cal conditions are similar 
to Micronesia. 

Amaraich said although 
it would be presumptious 
at the present time to 
expect that specific ar
rangements be worked out 
at the conference, he said 
gurrent indications app~· 
to be that if adequate 
navigati~nal rights and 
scientific research can be 
guaranteed, a number of 
major maritime powers "may 
be willing to seriously 
consider the concept of 
the 'economic zone' 
proposal." 

According to Amaraich, 
the activities of the Con~ 
gress' Joint Committee at 
the meeting include· "con
sulting on a regular basis 
and trying to establish a 
close working relationship 
and rapport ·with the 
members of the U.S • . dele
gation to the conference." 
He said the Micronesian 
representatives are ap
preciative of the many 
courtesies and cooperative 
efforts extended by the 
American delegation and 
hope to work with the 
U.S. officials "in a 
spirit of constructive 
cooperation to represent 
Micronesian views and 
interests in sea resources 
which are so vital to 
Micronesia's future eco
nomic well-being. 

"We are relying heavily 
on the United States as 
our administering author
ity in this regard," he 
continued, "and we have 
every reason to hope that 
the United States will 
carry out her trust obli
gations to Micronesia in 
this respect." 

Headed by Chairman Ama
raich, the members and 
staff of the Micronesian 
Joint Couunittee on Law of 
the Sea had the unique 
opportunity on July 1 to 
pay a courtesy call on 

Conference President 
Hamilton Shirley Amer
singhe of Sri Lank a. 
During the brief visit, 
Senator Amaraich outlined 
Micronesia's interests in 
the conference and ex
pressed hope that the U.S. 
delegation "will in good 
faith protect the Micro
nesian interest" during 
the current and future 
sessions. Amaraich also 
extended Micronesia's 
congratulations to the 
conference president for 
the "brilliant and excel
lent leadership" he has 
contributed to the pro
ceedings, which have been 
called the largest meeting 
in history. 

In addition to Chairman 
Amaraich, other members of 
the Micronesian Joint 
Committee on Law of the 
Sea include: Representa
tive Herman Q. Guerrero of 
the Marianas; R~presenta
tive Masao Nakayama, Vice-

Chairman; and Representa
tive Luke Tman of Yap. 
Other members who are 
expected to join the group 
immediately after the July 
23 Special Session of the 
Congress include Marshalls 
Senator Amata Kabua; Re
presentative Resio Moses 
of Ponape; and Representa
tive Timonthy Olkeriil · of 
Pa 1 au. Congress staff 
participants at the 
conference include Special 
Consultant Frederick S. 
Wyle, Congress Staff At
torney Fredrick L. Ramp, 
and Legislative Council 
Kaleb Udui who returned to 
Saipan last week to pre
pare for the upcoming 
Special Session. 

Japan's Finest 

KIRIN 
BEER 

NEWLY ARRIVE 
Acrylic Board, Clear 114", 1/8" 

Plastic Roofing Sheet, Corrugated 
'lmericanu Hanging Scale 
Barbed Wires 
Rain Gutter and Fittings 
Snail Bait 
Water Heaters, 20, 30, 40 gal. 
Plumbing Supplies 
Plywood, 114", 3/8", 112" 

Lumber, lx4, lx6, 2x2, 2x4, 2x6. & 3/ 4 Round 

Spackles 
Flower Planters 

Now available at 
HARDWARE DEPT. -41lETEN [ NTER 
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RIGHTS CASE PROVOKES MINI • TEMPEST IN MICRONESIA 
This country's colonial 

-ule over Micronesia has 
~ncountered a new em-
arrassmentin the form of 

a protacted effort by the 
presidentially appointed 
high commissioner to fire 
the Trust Territory's 
public defender. 

The significance of the 
bureaucratic dispute lies 
partly in the fact that it 
i s being widely publicized 
in the island territory at 
a time when its future 
relationship with the U.S. 
is being negotiated. 

Newspaper reporters who 
have sporadically assessed 
this country's 30-year 
rule over Micronesia> the 
island groups east of the 
Philippines, have gener
ally recorded a steady 
decline in the well-being 
of its 100,000 inhabit
ants. The malaise of 
Aicronesia often has been · 
attributed to U.S. neg
lect, which is sometimes 
~ompared unfavorably to 
vigorous exploitation of 
the islands by the Japa
nese before World War II. 

In the last 12 years, 
however, one American of
ficial has attracted an 
enthusiastic following 
among politically active 
Micronesians. He is Roger 
L. St. Pierre, a former 
Democratic state senator 
from Rhode Island, who as 
chief public defender, has 
represented Micronesians 
charged with crimes or 
locked in civil disputes 
with the government. 

Some of St. Pierre's 
admirers describe him in 
large terms. "He is the 
Albert Schweitzer ~~ Mi
cronesia," wrote h"'c; 
former assistant, Arthur 
~. Rothenberg, in a letter 
enlisting newspaper sup
port for St. Pierre. 

"Many of the Micro
nesians who have emerged 
as leaders of the Congress 
of Micronesia and in the 
Micronesian judiciary are 
former public defender 
representatives trained by 
Mr. St. Pierre and in
spired by his vision," 
Rothenberg wrote. 

St. Pierre reportedly 

has enjoyed some singular 
successes in representing 
Micronesians. One of his 
most celebrated victories 
was the 1972 acquittal of 
a man accused of setting 
fire to the official resi
dence of the High Com
missioner, Edward E. John
ston. 

In April, 1973, St. 
Pierre received a letter 
from J~hnston!s deputy in
forming him of his dis
missal. 

In the letter, it was 
alleged that St. Pierre 
took a $7,500 fee for 
legal.work that came to 
him as public defende~. 

St. Pierre appealed his 
dismissal. An -Interior 
Department administrative 
judge, after a two-week 
hearing, ruled that the 
defender had violated 
federal employee regula
tions but should only be 
suspended for 90 days as 
punishment. 

The administrative judge 
ruled that St. Pierre's 
breach of regulations had 
to be viewed in the Micro
nesian context, where the 
lines between official and 
private enterprise have 
apparently become hope
lessly blurred-especially 
among lawyers. 

Testimony at the hearing 
revealed that St. Pierre's 
assistants scattered over 
the 3-million-square-mile 
Pacific region regularly 
carry on a private 
practice using the offices 
and stationary that come 

P-HILIPPINE 
GDDDS 

TAILORING & DRESS SHOP 
SUIT MAKER, PANI'S 
POLOSHIRT, PHILIPPINE 
FOODS ARRIVED EVERY 
SAWRDAY PRAWNS, BANGOS, 
SHRIMP, PANSIT, NOODLE 
AND MANY M)RE PHILIPPINE 
DELICACIES. 

OPEN M)N. TO SUN. 
8 A.M. TO 9 P.M. 

CALL TEL. 6320 

with their off i c i a 1 
duties. 

Moreover, it was re
vealed that prosecutors 
working for the Attorney 
General helping to make 
the case against St. 
Pierre follow the same 
practice. 

High Commissioner John
ston adopted the judges' 
findings of fact but not 
his recommended punish
ment. Last May, he again 
dismissed St. Pierre. 

The defender, thro_ugh 
Washington lawyer Lawrence 
Speiser, is again appeal
ing, now to the High Court 
of the .Trust Territory. A 
temporary restraining 
order has been issued 
keeping St. Pierre on the 
payroll until the matter 
is settled. 

The St. Pierre affair 
has received close 
attention in the 
Territory and nearby 
and the hearings 
November brought 

press 
Trust 
Guam, 
last 
out 

By Paul G. Ec1:wca>ds 
Reprinted from 

Washington Post 

crowds of Micronesian sup
porters of the defender. 

A former mayor of 
Tinian, Jose Cruz, even 
tempered his previous sup
port for a U.S. military 
base on his is 1 and by 
saying that reinstatement 
of St. Pierre should be a 
condition in any agree
ment establishing the 
base. 

St. Pierre himself, in 
an affidavit seeking the 
restraining order, said 
Micronesia has now become 
his home and that termi
nation of his job there 
would "destroy" him. 

MARIANAS 
UARIETYNir: 
P.O.BOX 231 SAIPAN 

Saipan 
won't settle 
forseeond 
best. 

You never settle for 
less than the best in 
anything. Even in your 
beer. That's why you 
reach for the one with 
gusto. Schlitz. The 
American premium beer 
in 12-oz. cans. Taste 
the gusto life. 
Taste Schlitz. 

~ •.. ,· ~ .,. .... ~t 

~-----~~ 

7~~~--~· 
© 1974 Jos. Schlitz Brewin1 Co., 

Milwaukee and lhe -Id. 
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JThe HAPPENINGS 
WEEK •• a 

Mr. R. D. iranchcomb, Manager of the Saipan Branch of 
Bank of America NT & SA, announced that on Friday July 
19, 1974, ~ank of America will commence banking 
operations in the community of Tinian. Each Friday the 
bank will provide banking service in thei~ office 
established in San Jose Village.• The staff initially 
will be from the Saipan office until employees can be 
hired from Tinian. He said full banking service will 
be available to Tinian residents through the operations 
of its Saipan Branch. 

************ 
Ignacio D.L.G. "Ike" Demapan, has been promoted from 

Air Micronesia Customer Service Agent, to Supervisor 
Accounting. The announcement was made by ~arrie 
Duggan, Vice President and General Man ager of Air 
Micronesia. Ike started with Air Micronesia as a part
time summer trainee in 1971. In the fall of 1971 Ike 
attended the University of Guam major in accounting. 
In July of 1973 he returned to Saipan and to Air Micro
nesia as a full-time Customer Service Agent. Ike has 
paved his way to his successful promotion by taking 
full advantage of "in-house" training programs. Mr. 
Demapan will report to Robert Grimes, Manager Ac
counting. 

************ 
Pedro Pangelinan Castro's appointment as the new 

Commissioner of Pagan has been officially endorsed and 
approved by Vicente D. Sablan, Mayor of the Munici
pality of Saipan. Mr. Pangelinan will be replacing 
former Commissioner Juan Aguon who resigned on June 6, 
1974 before his return to Saipan. 

The new Commissioner, who represents the Sa i pan 
Municipal Administration in Pagan, began performing his 
official duties on July 4, 1974. In the Mavor's Julv 
19th announcement, Mr. Sablan commended Mr. Pan
gelinan's abilities and wished him and the people of 
Pagan his best personal regards. 

************ 
The Political Committee of the Mariana Islands 

District Legislature has recently written to Senator 
Olympio Borja requesting his assistance in their 

attempt to ammend the merit system act. 
Daniel T. Muna, Chairman of the Political Committee, 

who authored the letter at the Counnittee's request, 
urged Senator ~orja to provide for a minimum wage of 
$1.00 _per hour for government workers. The Political 
Committee is considering a measure, Act No. 75, which 
would provide for r minimum wage of $1.00 per .hour for 
a private sector emplu;ee. Government worker's wages 
do not come under the jur.' sdiction of the Political 
Committee. In seeking a single pay plan amendment from 
the Trust Territory Government the committee hopes to 

URGENTLY WANTED 
ONE FRONT DESK CLERK 

ONE NIGHT JANITOR 
apply at ,1,, 

AAFADAI BEAE!Jl IUlTEL Tel: 9418 

avert .:! isparity in wages between private anc , .,: 
sector employees. With the recent rise in the cos· _f 
living, cc':"lbined with the fact that the mc'j c:r::'... :· .Jf 
working r, .:,:rpJ.e in the Mariana Islands are err.:~:.c: r...,:i '·y 
~he Trust Territory Government, the Committee felt ·t 
was absc-11.".:e.J.y necessary to raise salaries ailC: r. 

them compatible with private industry wages. 
************ 

SAIPAN - The joint land committee for the Ha:'.,· 
and the United States began their week long me·~t 
concerning the U.S. land needs in the Marianas. 

The negotiators are meeting t o determine. among o·~'-,· 
issues, the method of acquisition, price, -~nd the jc 
uses of +and that the U.S. has previously indicatec 
needs in the Marianas. 

The results of the joint committee meeting wi1._ 1• 

submitted for final action to the two status del,
gations during the next round of Marianas Status tell. 
which will take place later this year. 

BANKOFAMERICA 

POSITIONS ARE NOW AVAILABLE FOR MANY 
INTERESTING CAREER AREAS AT~--------

BANK OF AMERICA 
APPLICATIONS WILL ACCEPTED MONDAY 
THRU THURSDAY 10:00 AM. TO 3:00 PM. ._ _____________________ _,,._ ... ...,....., .... r,~-?' 

• SAIPAN 
CONTINENTAL HOIEL~· 

Brings You Something Different 

STEAK BY THE OUNCE 

EVERY SUNDAY, BEGINNING WITH THIS SUNDAY, JULY 
21, THE SAIPAN CONTINENTAL WILL BE SELLING SPE
CIAL STEAK DINNERS BY THE OUNCE. CHARCOAL-BROILED 
FILET MIGNON OR NEW YORK STRIPS CAN BE SPECIAL 
ORDERED BY WEIGI-rf TO SUIT YOUR APPETITE. DINNER 
WILL BE SERVED WITH YOUR CHOICE OF RICE OR BAKED 
POTATO AND FRESH BUTTERED VEGETABLES. YOUR DINNER 
WILL BE ACCOMPANIED BY A COMPLETE SALAD BAR- MAKF 
YOUR OWN - ALL TI:lE SALAD YOU CAN EAT - AND A I'~tY: 
CARAFE OF WINE. YOU PAY ONLY 63¢ PER OUNCE FOq. ' 
SUMPTIJOUS MEAL. 

AND YOU CAN, IF YOU CHOOSE, TOP OFF YOUR DINNER 
WITH OUR NEW FLAMING DESSERTS, PREPARED AT w_,· 'T, 

TABLE BY OUR WAITERS. 

! 
COME AND SAMPLE THIS SPECL~!, I 

TREAT SERVED ONLY AT I 
The Saipan Continental 1 '-----------------------·--=-=1 
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Contact between Saipan and the Philippines is in
creasing as this island's expatriate Filipino popu
lation grows. With this growth will come increasing 
awareness of what is going on in that huge, complex 
island nation jgst three hours jet flight west of here. 
One cannot hope to learn much about a country in only 
two days, but with that disclaimer in mind I'd like to 
offer a couple of observation from my brief stay in 
Manila last week. 

The papers are filled with praise for Pres~dent 
Ferdinand Marcos, his wife Imelda, and what is termed 
"The New Society." The term is a euphemism for martial 
law, which Marcos proclaimed on September 21, 1972. 
Since that time, it is claimed, crime has decreased, 
the cities and countryside have become safer, and 
disruptive elements in the society have .ceased 
threatening to tear the country apart. I'm in no 
position to either dispute or confirm those claims, 
although some with whom I spoke disagree with them 
emphatically. 

I did meet with a newsman who, before the New 
Society, wrote for one of Manila's largest dailies. 
When martial law was proclaimed he and about two dozen 
other newsmen were thrown in jail. He spent two and a 
half months in prison, without ever being charged with 
any crime. His newspaper was closed down, and has 
never resumed publication. Since being released from 
jail, this man has had his passport taken away, so he 
cannot leave the country, and he is unable to write. 
Indeed, no opposition whatsoever to the Marcos regime 
is permitted in the press, not even in letters to· the 
editor. There is a bland sameness to the "news" and 
the way it is presented. If there are any problems 
with the New Society, Marcos has insured that they will 
not be publicized. 

The President does not care for the idea that he is a 
dictator, naturally enough, and his supporters react 
arigrily to any suggestion that the Philippines is now a 
dictatorship. But the jailing of journalists and the 
systematic suppression of opposing viewpoints are the 
marks of totalitarianism, by whatever name it is 
called. In the New~ niety, if you disagree you could 
be in serious trouble un~ ~ ~ you keep your feelings to 
yourself. 

All of this has put the United States Government in a 
difficult position. Just what posture the "father of 
·Philippine democracy" should adopt in relation to the 
Marcos government is the subject of some disagreement 
among career American diplomats in Manila, and rather 
"delicate" negotiations, as one official described 
them, are currently underway. 

The whole scene is being watched with more than the 
usual interest by the thousands of Filipinos living 
here and on Guam. At least one has gone so far as to 
request asylum from the United States, a request that 
was recently denied. And the lines of people outside 
the U.S. Embassy in Manila, seeking immigrant visas, 
are long and growing. 

Jear Edi tor : 
It has been established by the Marianas Political 

Status Commission that the land situation in the Maria
nas is one of the major problems facing us today. A 
factor of this problem, of course, is that the present 
government is blatantly depriving our people of their 
rights to their land, and instead, leasing our best 
land to outsiders. There are over five hundred home
stead applicants in the last 7 years who have not yet 
even received any correspondence about the status of 
their homestead applications. These are mostly young 
married couples who are landless, homeless, and are 
seeking aid from the American administration in Micro
nesia. However, instead of responding to the land 
needs of these natives, the American administration 
prefers to lease our best land to outside entrepre
neurs. 

We have here a situation where over five hundred of 
our people are floating landless on OUR OWN island, 
whereas, outsiders are in possession and control of our 
best land. The situation is sickening and totally un
just. It is what some people call American imperialism 
and exploitation. 

Yet, the saddest point of all is not that the Ameri-
can administration deprives us of our land, but that 
our leaders, administrators, legislators, etc., are 
either oblivious or consenting to this unforgivable 
dilemma. 

In my opinion, our land should be given to our people 
now, not fifteen years from now, and . the outsiders 
should lease from our individual citizens. 

Sincerely yours, 

Rcunon G. ViZZagomez 
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OUR SELF 
GOVERNMENT 

QUESTION: 
WHAT ARE THE PROVISIONS FOR TERMINATING THE COMPACT OF 
FREE ASSOCIATION? 

Title II of the Draft Compact of Free Association has 
not yet been agreed upon by the Joint Committee on 
Status and the U.S. negotiators led by the President's 
personal representatives Ambassador Williams. 

This question has been unresolved since the fourth 
round of talks in Koror, 

It is expected that Title XI will be one of the major 
topics of discussion at the eighth round soon to take 
place on Saipan. 

The differences between the Micronesian position and 
the U.S. position is primarily one of time and 
principle. 
MICRONESIAN POSITION 

Mutual agreement up to five years and unilateral 
termination after five years. 
U.S. POSITION 

Mutual agreement up to 15 years and unilateral 
termination thereafter. 

!oth position would allow single district to remain 
in association with the United States if they did not 
wish to remain with the rest of Micronesia after 
termination. 

The U.S. position would guarantee the U.S. that no 
other foreign power would have base rights in the 
islands for a period of 99 years. 

The Micronesian position would provide for a 
negotiated mutual defense treaty between the U.S. and 
Micronesia following termination. 

Unilateral termination means that if one of the two 
parties, the U.S. or Micronesia, was unhappy with the 
arrangement of Free Association, they could withdraw 
without the approval or agreement of the other. 

Mutual consent would mean that one could not withdraw 
without the approval or agreement of the other. 

The Micronesian position is based on /14 of the Four 
principles adopted by the Congress and the Joint 
Committee as the basis for negotiations. It states: 
The people of Micronesia have the right to choose free 
association in the form of revocable compact terminable 
unilaterally by either party. 

(Senator Nakayama, Uh, Ponape, July 29, 1973) "The 
concept of the free association arrangement is that the 
relationship is a free relationship. It.is free in such 
~-~~y that when we choose to associate with the country 
that we would like to be related with it is from the 
choice of the people. It is also free in the sense 
that when you want to separate yourselves and sever the 
association, the people may decide to quit that 
arrangement with the larger country." 

(Ambassador Williams, Hana Maui talks, October 11, 
1971, P 131 Report on Hana Maui Talks) "We believe on 
the single issue of termination that your interests 
would have to be mutually agreed upon. They would also 
t ake into account our basic responsibilities in the 
Pacific, which we believe are recognized by you and by 
others. These responsibilities justify our belief that 
the United States should have a voice in any decision 
which might have the effect of altering seriously the 
stability in the area which we hope to maintain in your 
interest as well as in the interest. of others , 
including our own." - - - - ------
11.'hese auestions and ansz,;ers on the future sta tus c f 

Micronesia are published in the Marianas Varietu as 
p:irt of the ESG program for your information . 
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U.S. TO GET NEW 
TOKYO, Ju 1 y 6 - The 

United States is about to 
acquire the first perma
nent addition to its 
territory since the 
purchase of the Virgin Is
lands half a century ago. 

The new American domain 
is the proposed Connnon
wealth of the Northern 
Marianas, a thinly popu
lated island chain, 5,000 
miles from California in 
the far Pacific. 

Negotiations that have 
taken place without much 
notice over the past 14 
months have recently re
solved nearly all the 
fundamental questions be
tween representatives of 
the islanders and the U.S. 
delegation headed by 
special presidential re
presentative Franklin 
Haydn Williams. In an 
interview this week, Wil
liams said he hopes for 
agreement on final terms 
this fall and ear 1 y 
submission to the U.S. 
Congress possibly as soon 
as the beginning of next 
year,. 

The major reason for 
American interest in the 
new territory is a Penta
gon plan to build a $~00 
million air-naval base on 
Tinian, the flat-topped 
volcanic island from which 
the U.S. Air Force 
launched its 1945 atomic 
bomb raids on Hiroshima 
and nearby Saipan as major 
bases until pushed off by 
bloody U.S. landings in 
World War II, is 1,500 
miles away. 

Since the end of World 
War II1 the Northern Maria
nas and other parts of the 
vast mid-Pacific empire of 
Micronesia ("land of the 
small islands")· have been 
administered by the United 
States as a trusteeship 
under United Nations aus
pices. Although the 
United States pledged to 
work for an early end of 
the trusteeship with self
government and inde
pendence for the island 
peoples, little progress 
had been made toward such 
goals until the past few 
years. 

The proposed Tinian Ease 
and the U.S. installations 
on Guam, at the southern 
end at the Marianas chain
already a U.S. territory, 
acquired from the Spanish 
in 1898-are wide 1 y 
expected to be the Ameri
can "fallback position" in 
the western Pacific when 
and if U.S. forces leave 
South Korea, mainland 
Japan, 0 kin aw a, the 
Philippines, Taiwan and 
other base areas. 

U.S. negotiator Williams 
said there are "no present 
plans" to redeploy major 
U.S. operational units to 
Tinian from elsewhere in 
Asia, but he did not deny 
that such a possibility 
exists for the future. 

"The plans are to go 
forward (with the Tinian 
base) regardless of 
whether we redeploy," Wil
liams said. 

Williams, who is chair
man of the San Francisco-

CARMEN'S 5,...":EWAY SHOPPING CENTER 
HAS SPECIAL SALE EVER I !Cf:KEND AND t'AANY J MANY DI s-

COUNTS, I. E, $5. 50 FOO CA~i.:. OF SCHLITZ, EVERYDAY 
FRESH VEGETAPLES, FISH, MEAT, Af'O FRUIT FATS,,,, 

VISIT AND SI-OP AT: 

CARMEN'S SAFEWAY FURNITURE MART 
U-ORIVE AND CAR RENTAL 

NEW CARS AVAIL.ABLE ALL THE TIME 

CAPITOL HILL SNACK BAR 
OFFERS BUFFET WNCH, f'IDNDAY TI-RU FRIDAY 

CARMEN'S SAFEWAY SHOPPING CENTER 

TERRITORY 
based Asia Foundation, 
said the Joint Chiefs of 
Staff and Defense Depart
ment have determined a 
national "requirement" for 
the Tinian base "including 
air operations and forward 
deployment of war material 
and war reserves. 11 Presi
dent Nixon approved the 
military plan in 1971 and 
reaffirmed it in 1972 
following a National Se
curity Council review. 

So far Congress has not 
been asked to authorize 
either the proposed base 
on Tinian or commonwealth 
status for the Northern 
Marianas chain, of which 
the island is a part. 
Nevertheless, detailed 
planning for construction 
of the base is far along, 
including projections of a 
permanent U.S. garrison of 
2,500 men and their fami
lies. 

As part of the connnon
wealth negotiations, the 
United States has "tenta
tively agreed" to pay 
$13.5 million yearly for 
seven years plus $3 
million yearly in federal 
services to support the 
palm tree-and-coconut do
main. The population of 
the proposed U.S. common
wealth would be about 
14,000, a little less than 
that of Hyattsville or 
Chevy Chase, Md. 

Williams said he has 

By Don Oberdorfer 
Reprinted from 

Washington Post 

consulted informally on 
the plan to expand U.S. 
territory with key law
makers who "led me to 
believe Congress is 
favorably disposed and 
encouraged me in our 
efforts." 

As a public-relations 
exercise and small-scale 
test of what is to come, 
about 250 U.S. Marines 
staged a landing on Tinian 
last month from a warship 
off the coast. The first 
Marines to hit the beach 
of the rugged island since 
World War II sp~nt most of 
their onshore time paint
ing churches, giving 
barbecues, repairing Jeeps 
and doing other volunteer 
chores for the islanders. 

Most of the residents of 
Tinian, Saipan and the 
other inhabited parts of 
the proposed Commonwealth 
of the Northern Marianas 
are believed to favor 
permanent affiliation with 
the United States. How
ever, no test votes have 
been taken recently, and . 
a proposed referendum on 
Tinian alone was vetoed by 
U.S. authorities early 
this year, on the ground 
that this is a decision for 
the entire Northern Maria
nas chain. 

The United States has 
Can't on page 10 

WANTED 
Administrative Secretary 

AIR MICRONESIA HAS AN IMMEDIATE UPENING 
FOR A HIGHLY SKILLED SECRETARY. THE POSI
TION REQUIREMENTS ARE: MINIMUM 3 YEARS EX
PERIENCE; TYPING TO 80 WPM, SHORTHAND TO 80 
WPM AND ABILITY TO PERFORM RECEPTIONIST 
DUTIES. 

BENEFITS INCLUDE AN IDEAL WORK ENVIRON
MENT WITH PLENTY OF WORK; INTERESTING AND 
DEDICATED CO-WORKERS; PAID VACATIONS, SICK 
LEAVE AND HOLIDAYS; A 5 DAY 40 HOUR WORK 
WEEK; LIBERAL FLIGHT BENEFITS; AND GROUP 
MEDICAL LIFE INSURANCE .. 

IF YOU MEET THE ABOVE REQUIREMENTS, APPLY 
IMMEDIATELY AT THE AIR MICRONESIA TICKET 
OFFICE. QUALIFIED APPLICANTS WILL BE CON
TACTED FOR A PERSONAL INTERVIEW. 
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Micronesian Day Celebrated On Rota 
SA IP AN - No bands 

played, no traditional 
field events or speeches 
took place to mark the 
ninth annual Micronesia 
Day in Saipan on July 12, 
1974. This special holi
day, which commemorates 
the anniversary of the 
first meeting of the Con
gress of Micronesia, while 
largely ignored in Saipan, 
was celebrated with much 
pomp and ceremony in 
neighboring Rota .. 

Although last year a 
celebration took place on 
Saipan, the apathy ex
pressed by this years 
quiet July 12th indicates 
that this traditional 
holiday's significance is 
fading. 

In Rota a parade, the 
crowning of the Micro-

tltXV a:t 

nesia Day Queen, and other 
public ceremonies marked 
the holiday in a spec
tacular fashion. 

Flags, marching children 
and elaborate f 1 oats 
paraded through the major 
streets of the tiny is
land. The parade route 
ended at the Municipal 
Plaza where the Invocation 
was given by Rev. Fr. Cen
tonelli. The large as
sembly of local people 
were greeted with remarks 
from Municipal Speaker 
ijisael Ogo, Chairman of 
Rota's Micronesia Day 
Celebration, Rota Mayor 
Anthony C. Atalig afid tne 
District Representative 
Prudencio T. Manglona. 

Mr. David Q. Maratita, 
Marianas District Director 
of Public Affairs, rep-

PACIF tC TRADING. CO. 
J)ISTfflBUTOR 

FROM 
PAUL MASSON VINEYARDS 

IN CALIFORNIA 
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*Reisling 
*Chenin Blanc 
* Very Cold 'luck 
* Brut Champag ... ~ 

~ 
ALSO IMPORTED 

Mateus Rose' 
Korbel Rose' 

San Jose Saipan Tel: 6390 
8 A.M. TO 5 P .M. - M)N. 'IHRU SAT. 

resented the 
Administrator, and 
featured speaker 
holiday ceremony. 

District 
was the 
at the 

In his address to the 
participants, Mr. Maratita 
stressed the significance 
of the Congress of Micro-
nesia as a necessary 

Miss Matiule Castro Muna as 
and her court during Rota 
Micronesia Day, July 12. 

vehicle toward 
the ultimate goal 
ciding our future 

II 

reaching 
of - de
status. 

"The meaning of July 12," 
Maratita said, "should 
have a strong attachment 
to our aspirations of 
seeking greater · opportun
.ity for our people .•• in 
that, through the Congress 

Bob B Vtke.y. '.6 

''Thought for Today'' 

Believe and ~ive 

• He that believeth in Him is not 
judged. But he that doth not believe 
is already judged: because he be
lieveth not in the name of the only 
begotten Son of God. (St. John 
3:18) 

• He that believeth in the Son 
hath life everlasting: but he that 
believeth not the Son shall not see 
life: but the wrath of God abideth 
on him. (St. John 3:36) 

• Jesus said to her: I am the Resur
rection and the Life: he that believ
eth in Me, although he be dead, 
shall live: And every one that liv
eth and believeth in Me shall not 
die for ever. (St. John 11:25-26) 

of Micronesia we are 
helping to achieve th8 
improvements that w 
need." 

Field events, such as 
coconut husking and basket 
weaving, childrens relay 
races, and a dance contest 
ended the days enjoyable 

"Micronesia Day Queen" 
Island's celebration of 

festivities. 
After such a pleasant 

day, those citizens who 
attended the celebration 
certainly affirmed Mr. 
Maratita's statement 
thanking "the people and 
officials of Rot a for 
having selected Micronesia 
Day as their official 
public holiday." 

NOW 

1974 JOHNSON 
OUTBOARDS 

IN 
STOCK 
20 .f.P. 
TO 
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Factory List Price 
Free Air Shipment 
to All Trust Territory _ 
Dis. One Year Warranty 
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Parts & Service 
Financing Available 

SEE YCXJR DE.ALER~ 

JOEI'EN MOIOR, 
JOEI'EN CENI'ER 

',I 



Page 1{) 

ESG .... 
Can't from pag_e 1 

wrote, ins up port of 
Carpenter's proposal, 
"that the people of the 
Marianas are being con
fused by an ESG program 
with emphasis on territory 
unity on the one hand and 
a separate set of status 
negotiations on the 
other." He further stated 
that it was Mr. Carpen
ter's feeling that "ESG 
programs administered in 
the Marianas should take 

MARIANAS VARIETY NE'WS AND VIEWS 

fully into account the 
special political prefer
ences of the district when 
status information is in
cluded in those programs." 

Contrary to the De
partment of the Interiors 
fears, a Marianas Survey 
revealed that approximate
ly half of the Marianas 
populace would like to 
have more information on 
all political stat us 
alternatives open to them. 

The ESG Program, as it 
now exists, is designed to 
give the people of Micro
nesia a better under
standing of Micronesia's 
past and present, and to 
help the p e op 1 e learn 
about the very important 
role they will play in 
deciding Micronesia's 
future. 

At issue here is the 
implication that the 
future status of the 
Marianas District has 
already been decided by 
the Department of the 

The good life ... 
Winston belongs. 

WINSTON SALEM N C US A Winston 
FILTER· CIGARETTES 

; 
I: 

Winston tastes good 
like a cigarette should 

19 mg."1ar". I 3 mg. rncoune av. per c1gare11e. FTC Report AUG. '71. 

July 19, 1974 

Interior and Edward E. 
Johnston. The proposal to 
modify the ESG program for 
the Marianas under the 
guise that it could ..,con
fuse the people" suggests 
that the future program 
would not fullfill its 
goal to educate the 
people, but would change 
into a propaganda 
mechanism, tailored to 
meet the Department of 
Interiors premature con
clusion. 

Censoring information 
concerning the political 
status options available 
to the p e op 1 e of the 
Marianas District would 
destroy any meaningful 
education for self govern
ment. Extensive infor
mation is an essential 
ingredient in preparing 
for the obligation of the 
people to decide their 
future status. 

U.S. TO GET. I I 

Can't from page 7 

been engaged in sporadic 
negotiations since 1969 
with Micronesia as a 
whole, looking toward a 
"free-association" status 
in which the far-flung is
lands voluntarily affili
ate with the United States 
for defense purposes and 
permit continued American 
use of the missile-testing 
facilities in the Marshall 
Islands. In May 1972 the 
Northern Marianas group 
chose· to carve out a sepa
.rate future for itself as 
a U.S. connnonwealth, and 
negotiations to this end 
began in May 1973. 

Presidential representa
tive Williams, who is also 
chief negotiator in the 
"free association" with 
the rest of Micronesian, 
said this week that 
"tentative understandings" 
have been reached on key 
issues, including the 
dollar support level for 
the "free association" 
group. He declined to 
disclose the dollar figure 
or other details of the 
proposed agreement, which 
were to be discussed anew 
in the recent U.S. Micro
nesian conference on Guam. 
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·Marshallese Supports ... 
District Public Defender. 

"I was in the Marshalls 
long enough to know that 
support for the government 
is bought and paid for." 
Abrams is currently an 
Assistant Public Defender 
on Saipan. 

In an attempt to counter 
"the allegation that all 
districts through their 
legislatures have ex
pressed support for Mr. 
St. Pierre, the Mar
shallese leaders became 
the firs body· to "speak 
out for he interests of 
the cliert, Mrs.Toth a 
Samuel, who in effect was 
a victim of the former 
Pu b 1 i c · Defender's 
actions," the Marshallese 
letter explained. 

Supporters of Mrs. 
Samuel and the High Com
missioner's efforts who 

DISTRIBUTOR: 

Con't from page 1 
signed the letter included 
Speaker of Nitijela Atlan 
Anien, Senator Amat a 
Kabua, Congressmen Ataji 
ialos and Charles Domnick, 
and Joba Kabua, a Mar
shallese traditional 
leader. 

St. Pierre said that he 
was surprised that Senator 
Ka bu a had signed the 
letter. "I find it hard 
to believe," said St. 
Pierre "that he is now 
concerned about Toth a 
Samuel. 11

· 

According to St. Pierre, 
Kabua had attempted to 
show during the 1966 
estate case that ·a will 
existed that gave the 
$40,000 owned by Chong Hu 
to a Marshallese man named 
Lennimjen. St. Pierre 
represented Mrs. Samuel, 
who was awarded the entire 
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estate. 
She subsequently gave 

St. Pierre and the Mar
shalls Public Defender's 
representative, Anibar 
Timothy, each $7,500 as a 
gift. The Trust Territory 
has maintained that ac
ceptance of the gift was 
improper. 

The twelve Marshallese 
leaders contend that ''Mr. 
St. Pierre's ••• conduct 
reflects badly on the 
image of the Trust Terri
tory and that of the 
United St ates." Such 
action on the part of a 
public servant, it con
tended, "in our opinion 
constitutes adequate 
grounds for dismissal." 

The earlier petition, 
dated May 18, 1974, was 
sent by seven Marshallese 
leaders. Signers included 
Nitijela Vice-Speaker Law
rence Edwards. Congress 
Representative Ekpap Silk, 
and Alie Alik, Marshalls 
Nitijela members. 

Their opinion, which 
they stated "was shared by 
the vast majority of the 
Marshallese people" ex
pressed the cultural view
point that "the acceptance 
of gifts ••• was a customary 
practice," and they 
further stated that "to 
refuse the generosity of a 
friend is unthinkable and 
deeply insulting in our 
culture." 

The Marshallese sup
porters of St. Pierre 
defended their position 
as representing the very 
meaning of Article 6.1 of 
the U.N. Trusteeship 
Agreement, that "the ad
ministering authority 
shall give due recognition 
to the customs of the 
inhabitants in providing 
a system of law for the 
territory." 

St. Pierre was described 
as "one of our most re
spected civil servants," 
the petitioned continued, 
"Were the Trust Territory 
to be deprived of the 
independent and determined 
efforts of Roger St. 
Pierre, our society would 
suffer irreparable damages 
and severely question the 
role of law and justice in 
our society." 

W hi 1 e contradictory 

Page 11 

positions come in from the 
Marshalls the Trust Terri
tory remains under a re
straining order preventing 
it from removing St. 
Pierre. T.T. Chief 
Justice Harold Eurnett is 
still considering a motion 
to reconsider his order to 
disqualify himself from 
hearing the case. There 
is still no indication 
when Judge iurnett will 
rule on this motion. 

LOVE 
vs. 

JUSTICE 
Con't from page 1 

AMERICA Connnittee also 
Proclaimed "respect .•• and 
support for the mandate of 
the Marianas Political 
Status Connnission as the 
duly constituted iody to 
negotiate for all people 
of the Mariana Islands 
Distri~t ••• to develop a 
status of commonwealth." 

WE LOVE AMERICA COMMIT
TEE further cOllllllitted 
themselves stating "sup
port for the original 
United States proposal to 
relocate the village of 
San Jo s e ••• and the 
benefits that would occur 
to the people of Tinian by 
s1,,·li relocation." 

The issue of relocation 
is a primary concern of 
the Tinian Committee for 
Justice, while supporting 
allocation of 1/3 of the 
is 1 and to the U.S. 
mi 1 it a r y, they are 
strongly opposed to re
moving the people who live 
in San Jose Village. The 
two connnittees are also in 
disagreement over the 
distribution of land, for 
whil~ the JUSTICE Commit
tee believes that Tinian 
must only relinquish 1/3 
of their land, the LOVE 
Committee supports the 
U.S. proposal to obtain 
2/3 of the island. 

Sources in Tinian dis
closed that both commit
tees are continuing their 
signature gathering cam
paigns. 
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Not long ago I read of a man who was a 
millionaire, making this statement: "Things that 
are truly worth possessing are the things money 
cannot buy." How true! There are four things I 
would like to call to your attention that are not 
for sale. Let me share them with you. 

In the book of John, chapter 19, verse 26 in 
part: "When Jesus therefore saw His mother, and 
the disciple standing by, whom He loved ... "Notice 
the three words again, if you ,will - "whom He 
loved. " You see, the Apostle John had proved his 
love by following the Lord, even to the cross. Oh, 
what love! Think of the only begotten, virgin born 
Son of God, as He stopped, dying as it were, to 
speak to the disciple whom He loved. Yes, number 
one, the loving thought of "A DyinJ Savior's 
Love." It's a gift. 

Then in the book of Romans, the gre:-t Ap'.;.i;tiF• 
Paul writing - Romans 8 :34: " ... it is Christ that 
died, yea ratlter, that is risen again, Who is e11e,, at 
the right hand of God, Who also maketh 
interceBBion for us." Number two - "A Living 
Savior's Interce11ion." What a glorious thouiiht! 
You see, it's free. 

Then number three - "A Keepilll Savior's 
Power." Romana 8:38·39: "For I am persuaded, 
that neither death, nor life, nor angels, nor 
principalities, nor powers, nor things present, nor 
things to come, nor height, nor depth, nor any 
other creature, shall be able to separate us from 
the love of God, which is in Christ Jesus our 

.Lord." Look again, if you will, to Calvary's hill 
where some nineteen hundred and thirty three 
years ago, the Man called Jesus, gave His life, that 

yow m ·:.... ... j j vt . !l~ : t-' , • i z ~ 
finish,•d. " L0ok, my fru.n·.:: , , 1 ,~ t>c! 
head ,. ,f l.he only bq :• t t ;;n C'C· .,:, H 
bowed His head_. w :th Hlr. 1, . c . , .. 0 

dripping, from swollen beaten cheek.s. runn·rig· 
down His bruised body !.'.nd falling to th"' ground. 
AB that happer,e•l . :r r,e ··1:,; as if r;;,; hlood 
whispered +._, the sa·1d, ''i1 •s foiisr~J "Th" ~l.lr~d 
whispered to the :·ocks. '; t .. ::; fin:.,;:1.11;,.' ·, •. ·.· : 1..1,:\ ,; 

began to br,:,.ak a~ th-· eanr .• o: .· d a •, >r'. k ·,; , 

the cry -· "ET .lS Ft! 1/ SH."': ' .. ' . ·- ' " .:·a ,_.~ wer'! 
opened an,J many bod P:; ( f • p •,1. • •.h ich sk1· t.·, 
heard from their grave" , It ·,, i~nis::C'<l · and arose 
leaving behind an opP.ri gr:a1•· You 11;1( me wh:,• I 
l, now "It is finished"? I know bec::11,;,• ·we saved 
my souL "Now I can sing with the poet · 

lhe sheltE>rlng fold held securely; 

T11e ninety ,rnd nine safe within , 

B1Jt or·e pour lost sheep found no s e :• er 

r a; o, ; In thi? dese-rt of sin. 

Yes, the terror of the night fell around l l , 

And 1111e'1 1t's poor "eart with al~r rn : 

But the Good Sh" oh,i ·d sought till Ho h unel 11: 

And gathered It safe In His arms. 

Through the storm, through the night He c.ame sMklng : 

And He sought It with such fearful cost: 

And I am so glad that He found It; 

For I was the shee-p that was lost. 

n number : ou r - "The 3eautiful 'i':.,oug},t 
. i .ue' ng Saved. " ,lvtin ! ., J, · "Jc;;us sait11 ;.ruo 
hr .. a ,1 t .( u ay, !he '. ·u .''1. a •d' the life: no mar, 
,~~.,m·· · r u,_,o , ... e ;;·_;, her, .. ,u t .~ . J.\fc.,. So 1t "!.co 

dear :'ri,· nd , :.S free. ":~:> • Ood ·,o loved the wo"h' 
tha l f fr g ,::t· • Hi' vr:y begotten Son, tivrt 
r1Jhosoeurr 1•,•!,euet,i in l:Im should not perish, out 
.'w ~·,, ,·u· ·Iastirr:; life. " (,h :-:n 3 :16) 

So :i;, Y.·,; lo.:i il :1, - to Calvary's hill, l'.'emember 
.. ;-1,, ,h}.~U:-: }. t he :\ .. 11 on the middle croQ;, 

Lr. t Y, ·· .i, . ~ 110 thk ve~ . "bled that we might belong." 

, ' y unsa ·, c·d ;r"cend, can you believe thi::t? Yo,; 
see , J r,sus sa ic. r~ ..> :111 6:37), " ... Him that cometh to 
nw l will ; 11 no wise cast out. " 'l'hen the g:er-.t 
prophE> l Jercmb},, in the lor.f! ap,·o, utte:-ed I.re!,(! 

b'e.'"l: ' '" '01.t<1 worr1:· : "And y e shall seek m", ,;;;;;a 

f,;ic M · " ,hen ye shall serirch for Me with ali y01,r 
1,.0 arl · 1:v iJI you t ~cke God at His word, and comP 
1.n :.1:,. :1.,,·t ,v·.,v . .-7 

God loves You. 
1.,c. o ,o loved the world , that he gave hi, onl y 

">'?g of ,~ r, Sor.. that who! oever b elieveth in hirr• 
,hou ld no l pPrish, but ho ve everlasting life."- John 
3 : 16 . 

' C ud comm Pndeth his love Joword us, in Jho t, 
while we w~re yet sinners Christ d ied for us."
Rcm. 5.8 . 

W•,o ,hall seporo1e us from the love of Christ?" 
- Ron,. 8,35. 

-Unknown :::::...::::::,''''' '' '•'''' ,,../~ 
.:::::::::::: H.QkY Bl.fil:.E ~ 
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~abiyoren ni nge garar iyan morongagen fare ulung Mari- TT0020087 Mobil Oil Micronesia ni bayu Majuro ti • 

ken ni Kanoge "Environmental Protection Agency" nga ni Marshalls. Map ii e petrolium product, ma yimayan nj_ 
gin bayrire "Region" numba riye mereb, ma "address" nag ngalane Lagoon u Majuro, ma taareb fene pul ko June 
riye raay "California Street," San Francisco, kuyira falege license riy bayay. ~i nel. Mobil oil 
California. Re guruyi babiyor ney ni faleg uroyu Trust Micronesia u chugi ma tini kireb banen riye yibeyan ni 
Territory ko farafen ni June 28, 1974, mini namba nag nag ngalane nguy u chug, ma babiyoren e kuyira faleg 
ni TT-74-4 W, ni b~sor fan do rogoni faleg bibiyoren e bayay ko June ~, 1979. ~ini mediliip. NPDES No . 
tini baaraye banen ni ba kireb ni ngani nga manelul fa TT0020079 Mobil Oil Micronesia ni bayu Ebeye u Marshall 
ngamadayu Mariken, makuba sor fan ngodad ni bochane nga District, ma magangan riye yibe nag ngalane nguy u rom. 
ipare ran nge day rodad ni ba kilin. Ere re office ni Ma kutaareb fene pul ko June e fini Kuyura faleg 
baarayu Mariken ulane Region No. 9 e ire befaleg ragone babiyoren. ~ini meruk. NPDES No. TT0020158 Mobil Oil 
pii babiyor ney, ni bamaun boche tafene magangan nge Micronesia u waab, ni magangan riye yima rin ngalane 
kampany nibayu lane thali fachfach ney nga, ni tini ma nguyu Tomi!, ma babiyoren e kuyira faleg ko taareb fene 
chuway ko oil nge kuboch banen ni ma aruye ran rodad. pul ko June 1979. Eini mereb. NPDES No. TT0020095 
Tini baaraye yungi tafene mogangan ni kan guy ma ba Mobil Oil Micronesia u Balau, ni ire mapil e petrolium, 
mataw ko motochiel ere kanpii e babiyor ngorad e ma magangan riye yima yin ngalangine Malaga! harbor. 
baaray. Gini baaray u Saipan ko "Saipan ~ulk Plant" ma ·~abiyoren e kuyura thilieg korofen ni June 1st, 1979. 
"Post Office" riy P.O. ~ox 367, ma ·"licence" riy ni Faanra bayboch banen ni gimed ra weliy u morongagen e 
kafalege namu riye TT0020125 Mobil East, Inc., Mafini pi Company ney ma gimed yol ere pulney ko July 28 , 1974 
rorani ni taareb fenepul ko June 1979 e kuyra faleg ngake: U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Region No, 
bang, ma tatane ran riye bayu charene tang ko oil IX, Enforcement Division, ENPPN 100 California Street 
ribaye pipe riy ni kanin ngamday arayu charen babinaw San Francisco CA 9411 ma telephone riye: 415/556-3450 
ni kanog yu tanabag ngag. ~ini lagriew. Mobil Oil Sabethin romed ni yara pii ko July 28, 1974 e yira 
Micronesia ru Ponape ma namba ko Post Office riy raay unegi tafnay rogon ni napane yira faleg babiyorene pii 
nge ragag nge nel, Ponape, Eastern Caroline Islands. Oil Company ney. Faanra thin garbee e yibe guy ma 
Tafene magangan riy ri taareb ni mayani map ngalane gin bagaa fan mayira taye public hearing ngan matel ngay ni 
baaray ni mayibe barkou riy mga ·Ponape. Maku roran ni wod rogon matauan ni Turguy i motochiel ni 40 CFR 
taareb fene pule fin kuyira faleg babiyoren bayay. 125.34 (c). Yira wereg babiyoren ere public hearing 
~in dalip. TT0020133, Mobil Oil Micronesia u Tinian, ni ney ulan guyeye rran u mon riy. Faanra dariy boch 
petroliume mapii, ma tafene mogongan riy e kuyibeyan ni banen ni gimed ra weliy riy, maarame dariy banen ni 
poog ngalane dubchol u Tinian, ma bafel babiyoren nge yira thilieg riy. Pi babiyor nem e bayu file ko 
madaa ko taareb fene pul ko June 1979. Bini aningeg. Environmental Protection Agency u ~ishop Museum u 
TT0020117 Mobil Oil Micronesia u Rota, ni tafane Mogo- Honolulu, nge Hi~om Office 96813 u Saipan. Wenig 
ngan riy e yimayan ri nag nga Sosanjara Bay. Ma ngomed kumu garereged morongagen e pinay iyan ngenang 
licence riy yira faleg bayay ko June 1, 1979. NPDES boche firdii Rogon. 
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PROGRESS MADE AT MICRO 
STATUS TALKS 

SAIPAN - At the con
clusion of four days of 
informal talks in Guam on 
the future political 
status of Micronesia with 
members of the Joint Com
mittee on Future Status 
Ambassador Franklin Haydn 
Williams, the President's 
Personal Representative 
for Micronesian Status 
Negotiations, stated, that 
Further considerable 
progress was made in 
reaching agreements in a 
number of important areas. 
Tentative agreements 
previously reached at 
Carmel were reaffirmed, 
according to a statement 
discussed by the TT Status 
Liaison Office. 

The next step will be 
the referral of the draft 
agreement by Senator Laza
rus Salii, Chairman of the 
Joint Committee for Future 
Status, to the full JCFS 
sometime before or during 
the forthcoming special 
session of the Congress of 
Micronesia. Ambassador 
Williams stated that a 
release of the details of 
the tentative agreements 
reached would have to 
await a review by the 
JCFS. 

The Ambassador was to 
leave for Palau on Monda~ 
July 15 to discuss the 
invitation to the U.S. 
from the Palau District 
Legislature to send a 
technical team to Koror 
for an on-the-spot survey 
of possible sites for the 
military land use options 
in that district. He will 
be accompanied by Captain 

.. 
JOHNSON f 

OUTBOARDS for 1974 

NOW 
IN 
STOCK 
4 H.P. 
To 
135 H.P. 

Factory List Price 
Free Air Shipment 
to All Trust Territory 
Dis. One Year WarrantY 
Free Break In Inspection 
Parts & Service 
Financing Available 

MARIANAS 
11, BOATS & MOTORS 

P\u. el),.':., Aqana, Guam 
PH - 772-2274 
At Suthers, Sinajana 

Richard Y. SC Ott, Di
rector, Office for Micro
nesian St at us Negoti
ations, and Mr. Alf E. 
Bergesen, Status Liaison 
Officer from Saipan. 

Check ... 
HiCom to award Inter
national Shoppers the 
large contract had 
provoked criticism from 
local business people who 
had hoped that the con
cession would have _been 
granted to Micronesians. 

The . Hong Kong based 
International Shoppers 
Ltd. will operate a Duty 
Free Shop, Cocktail 
Lounge, and Coffee Shop 
at the new International 
Airport in Saipan. 

Mr. Jesus Sablan, TT 
Treasurer, accepted the 
check from DistAd Ada. 
The Check will be for
warded to the TT Finance 

COOL· 
QUIET 
COOL 

Friedrich 
COOL 

Friedrich 
it's put together }?etter! 

ROOM AIR CONDITIONERS 

SAi-SHiP 
CARGO & PA3SENGERS 
SERVICE iN THE MARIANAS 

& 

MAZDA DEALER 
(CONVENTIONAL & 

ROTARY ENGINE) 
ALSO SALES 

AIR CONDITIONERS AND 
REFRIGER.~TORS 
REPAIR SHOP & SERVICES 
FOR YOUR NEEDS. 
CALL: 9707 TELEX: 724255 

Office. 
Present at the cere

mony were International 
Shoppers President Mr. 
Richard Wade, and thefr 
attorney Mr. James 
i rooks. The Local 
Manager of the iank of 
America, who issued the 
check, and other district 
officials were also 
present. 

Construction of the 
modern Saipan Inter-
national Airport will be 
the first self-supporting 
business venture in 
Micronesia. 

Sablan 
Consl.m 

$ 900, 000. bonds in ~ 1('. 

of America, and a l 
of confirmation was 
delivered to Mr. Mitchell 
of the TT Construction 
Division. 

"We are in favor of 
having a local firm con
struct the terminal," Mr. 
Mitchell s a i d. 11 Sablan 
Construction has a 365 
days period in which to 
complete the building 
construction. 

FRIDAY 
SPECIAL BUFFET 

ROAST BEEF 
& 

ASSORTED JAPANESE DELICACIES 

TRY UR 
USINESSMEN 

SPECIAL LUNCHEON 
FOR $2.00 & $1.40 ,~,, 

AAFADAI BEACJI ABT l 
-GARAPAN SA/PAN- TEI: 9418 



·---------------------------- ... 

Save Your $ With A New 

DATSUN 18oB Station Wagon 

1 
gives you much more for so much less. latsun 

1 Saves 
I SEE KELLY ADA FOR A REAL CAR DEAL! 

(?~· ETEN MOTOR CO. JOETEN CENT 
I _;-~~~~~~~~--~~~~~ L.:.=-:::~·. 

SAI-U 
Rent a Car 

Auto/Transmission 
Air • Conditioned 

Phone: 6307 
P. 0. Box 702 
San Antonio, Village 

P.O.BOX 231 SAIPAN. 

BANKm 
OFAMERICA 

Serving 
Saipan 

. Over 
25 Years 

MARIANA ISLANDS 96950. 

BLACK 
MICRO CORP. 

GENERAL 
CONTRACTOR 

P.O. BOX 545 
, TEL: 9738 

SAIPAN M. ·. 96950 

·~ #' .- __ ..._:t,w,tl.r~aJ. 

f UNIVERSITY OF HAWAII LiiRARY 
i SERIAL DEl' ARTMENT 
i 2550 THE MALL 
1 HONOLULU, HAWAII 96822 

NO. X90285 

INFLATA8LE BOATS ' 

DIVING AND f-1ARINE l 
EQU I Pren"' , 

~:i::~=TS I 
MARINE DRIVEJ SAN 

I 
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